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ARCHDIOCESE OF PHILADELPHIA
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY OF ELEMENTARY EDUCATION
222 North Seventeenth Street  Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19103-1299
Phone:  215- 587-3585    Fax: 215- 587-2414   E-mail: amclaughlin@archphila.org

Dear Parents,

I hope this letter finds you and your family well. Now that all of our schools are back in session, some schools for as long as 8 weeks, I am writing to update you regarding operational status . The Catholic Schools Onward plan has been very successful. A major part of this achievement is the continued partnership between the schools and our parents. Accomplishing a safe return to in person learning was only  possible through your diligence and cooperation. 
I also want to compliment the school staff  for their extra efforts to implement the safety protocol, cleaning practice, and virtual learning.  Each school enhanced the Archdiocesan CSO Plan for its particular needs with amazing success. The elementary schools serve almost 45,000 staff and students daily and the number of positive COVID-19 cases during the entire 8-week period was extremely low.  I would also like to thank the different county health agencies that helped us improve our initial plans and have advised us in situations involving positive cases in our schools. 
The CSO committee, the team that developed the plan to open schools for the 2020-21 school year,  continues to meet weekly to revise and update the plan to deal with unforeseen issues and best practices learned during this period.  At this time, we want to ask you for your  continued vigilance  as we move forward. Without the daily cooperation of parents, keeping their children out of potentially risky situation and keeping them from school when they have symptoms, we could not have had this success.  Again, Thank you for all that you do.



Yours in Christ,
[image: ]
Andrew M McLaughlin, Ed.D. 
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